



# Non-Arthroplasty Hip Registry

**British Hip Society - NAHR**

**User Group Meeting**

**28<sup>th</sup> February 2019  
1230-1400**

## **Minutes**

**Present: Vikas Khanduja, Tim Board, Matt Wilson, Marcus Bankes, Tony Andrade, Ajay Malviya, Callum McBride, Anil Gambhir (for first point on agenda only)**

- 1 Apologies for absence – Jon Conroy**
- 2 Minutes of the previous meeting – agreed as accurate**
- 3 Funding \_ Anil Gambhir – BHS treasurer in attendance**
  - a. AG gave overview
    - i. NAHR became financially independent Sept 2016
    - ii. Smith and Nephew and Stryker have provided 35k to date
    - iii. Invoices for Smith and Nephew and Stryker for 2018/2019 to be raised. **TA will raise one, forward to companies and cc AG.**
    - iv. This would complete three-year funding agreement with view to renewal.
  - b. Post meeting note added**
    - i. Income**

<b>1. 29/9/16 – Stryker</b>	<b>£5000.00</b>
<b>2. 6/1/17 – Smith and Nephew</b>	<b>£10000.00</b>
<b>3. 10/2/17 - Smith and Nephew</b>	<b>£10000.00</b>
<b>4. 31/8/17 - Stryker</b>	<b>£10000.00</b>
    - ii. Total**
    - iii. Expenditure**
    - iv. Balance**
- c. Arthrex and Conmed have also been approached. Internal negotiations ongoing. **TA to continue**
- d. AG offered to manage finances, Offered for NAHR UG to have own treasurer to manage funds. NAHR UG happy to continue with BHS treasurer overseeing finances

- e. Amplitude bill 4.5K per year.
- f. Annual report printing c0.5k per year
- g. VK stated NLR annual income is about 120K pa.
- h. Multiple other companies to approach - ZB, Mi-Eye and other biologics companies. **VK and TA will draft letter to them.**
- i. MW suggested that now BHS is industry funded and NAHR contribute to meeting with sessions, should the BHS contribute towards the NAHR funds? **VK will discuss with BHS executive**

#### **4 Amplitude Update**

- a. MDS v 2.2 nearly ready. **MB to email final MDS to VK**
- b. MB will explore what is required to be trained as data controller**
- c. Consultant Dashboard needs update. Reports are not good enough at present. **AM to circulate sample report to UG** for comments then to send coordinated response to Amplitude.

#### **5 TORUS Update**

- a. Two meetings with Northgate planned for 11<sup>th</sup> March and 2<sup>nd</sup> April. VK to attend and feedback. Other members invited if able.
  - i. Concerns raised by group to feed into meeting
    - 1. Cost to NAHR
    - 2. Ownership of data
      - a. All agreed NAHR UG should retain control of annual report and data used for publication
    - 3. Would Northgate/ Bristol be available for data analysis for annual report?
    - 4. Would they help help develop data collection services eg via app?

#### **6 Website**

- a. Agreement NAHR needs dedicated email addresses eg [dpo@nahr.co.uk](mailto:dpo@nahr.co.uk) for data protection officer. **AM will look into costs etc.** Others could include Chairman@, Secretary@, FinanceOfficer@ etc etc

#### **7 Annual Report**

- a. Data collection for interrogation due June 2019. **AM and RH**

#### **8 Research**

- a. AM has paper on PAO using NAHR data – due for submission
- b. Second paper due on FAI
- c. AM looking at RCT for mild dysplasia – scope vs PAO vs PT
- d. VK to explore FAIT-2 looking at RCT of PT vs Scope for Tonnis 2 hips
- e. VK has discussed option of sham study with Andy Carr (Oxford).**

#### **9 AOB**

- a. For next BHS meeting, aim to have two NAHR sessions. Possible complex case, industry, registry and instructional sessions.
- b. AM mentioned NHS digital working on app for PROMS collection. There will be a cost to this but group agreed not to fund until functionality reviewed
- c. TA and TB discussed myrecovery app which may be alternative

#### **10 Date of next meeting**

- a. Monday 20<sup>th</sup> May 2019 – 2100-2230